
 
July 12, 2022 

 
Report from Ad Hoc Committee to Study Increases in Program Fees 

To the Board of the C.G. Jung of Chicago 
 
This proposal came as a request by the Institute Board to research the possibility of raising fees 
for both the Analyst Training Program (ATP) and the Jungian Psychotherapy and Jungian Studies 
Programs (JPP & JSP)1 and to propose a policy for an automatic yearly adjustment for inflation.  
 
This proposal is intended to provide a justification for a fee increase applied to both training 
programs.  It will then be presented first to the Executive Committee at the July 27th meeting 
for approval then to both the Institute Board and the CSJA meetings in September so that new 
fees can be approved and the new fee structure be in place and incorporated into the JSP/JPP 
applications. 
 
The Ad Hoc Committee recommends an initial and immediate increase in program fees of 10% 
to account for cost-of-living increases for the last four years during which time there was no 
increase, while the increase in the cost of living has been 16.4%.  After that we recommend a 2-
5% increase in fees to be reassessed each year and approved by the Program Directors if less 
than 5%.  If greater than 5% then also to be approved by the CSJA.  The reference for inflation 
rate calculator is below: 
 
https://www.usinflationcalculator.com/inflation/current-inflation-rates/ 
 
There are no comparable JPP/JSP programs to compare cost but we did compare ATP costs with 
several other programs including, the Inter-Regional Society of Jungian Analysts, the C.G. Jung 
Institute of New York, The Jung Institute in Ontario and the C. G. Jung Institute of New England.  
On average the Chicago program charged less.   
 
We discussed the potential burden this increase would place on Mexican students already in 
the program and we recommended that be addressed by the ATP Training Committee and each 
situation evaluated individually.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Adina Davidson, Kevin David, Mary Dougherty, and Daniel Ross,  
 

                                                       
1 The Institute plan is for both programs to continue.  The JPP and JSP has one more year of training for its current 
cohort which will end in June of 2023.  There is a question whether the on-line program called MDR (Memories, 
Dreams, Reflections) will be run after the 2021-2023 cohort is completed before another JPP/JSP cohort is started, 
which would put the next JPP/JSP in the fall of 2024.  The other option is to run the next JPP/JSP cohort in the fall 
of 2023.  In either case, another JPP/JSP cohort is planned. 
 

https://www.usinflationcalculator.com/inflation/current-inflation-rates/


 
 
Motion: 
 
Tuition for the Memories, Dreams, Reflections Course, the JPP/JSP, and ATP will increase by 
10%, beginning with the cohort entering in the fall of 2023. This takes into account that there 
was no tuition increase during the past four years, while the increase in the cost of living was 
16.4%. In each subsequent year, a 2-5% increase in fees will  reassessed and approved by the 
Program Directors if 5% or less. If greater than 5% is recommended, then it should also be 
approved by the CSJA.  The reference for inflation rate calculator is below: 
 
https://www.usinflationcalculator.com/inflation/current-inflation-rates/ 
 
 
 

https://www.usinflationcalculator.com/inflation/current-inflation-rates/

